
To the organizers and the participants in the European Seminar “New Approaches to Learning 
as Key to Success” 
Sofia, 19 – 21 November 2015 
 
Dear Ladies and Gentlemen, 
 
Accept my congratulations on organizing a seminar on such an important topic as the new 
approaches to learning. It reflects the tendencies in the development of the education in the 
European society and corresponds to one of the principles in the new Bulgarian Educational 
Act for Pre-school and School Education – innovativeness and effectiveness of pedagogical 
practices and organization of the educational process.  
 
I am glad that representatives from national associations of independent schools from 13 
European countries will share experience on this event. I hope the discussions will be useful 
for you as well as help you find new professional connections. I am sure the Bulgarian 
Association of Private Schools as a host of the seminar has ensured the best possible 
conditions for your event.  
 
I wish all the participants successful work and a nice stay in our country. 
 
Ms Vanya Kastreva 
Deputy Minister of Education and Science 


